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contract is allowable. However, com-
munications with the intent to influ-
ence made by a professional (such as a 
licensed lawyer) or a technical person 
(such as a licensed accountant) are not 
allowable under this section unless 
they provide advice and analysis di-
rectly applying their professional or 
technical expertise and unless the ad-
vice or analysis is rendered directly 
and solely in the preparation, submis-
sion or negotiation of a covered Fed-
eral action. Thus, for example, commu-
nications with the intent to influence 
made by a lawyer that do not provide 
legal advice or analysis directly and 
solely related to the legal aspects of 
his or her client’s proposal, but gen-
erally advocate one proposal over an-
other are not allowable under this sec-
tion because the lawyer is not pro-
viding professional legal services. 
Similarly, communications with the 
intent to influence made by an engi-
neer providing an engineering analysis 
prior to the preparation or submission 
of a bid or proposal are not allowable 
under this section since the engineer is 
providing technical services but not di-
rectly in the preparation, submission 
or negotiation of a covered Federal ac-
tion. 

(d) Requirements imposed by or pur-
suant to law as a condition for receiv-
ing a covered Federal award include 
those required by law or regulation, or 
reasonably expected to be required by 
law or regulation, and any other re-
quirements in the actual award docu-
ments. 

(e) Persons other than officers or em-
ployees of a person requesting or re-
ceiving a covered Federal action in-
clude consultants and trade associa-
tions. 

(f) Only those services expressly au-
thorized by this section are allowable 
under this section. 

Subpart D—Penalties and 
Enforcement 

§ 18.400 Penalties. 

(a) Any person who makes an expend-
iture prohibited herein shall be subject 
to a civil penalty of not less than 
$10,000 and not more than $100,000 for 
each such expenditure. 

(b) Any person who fails to file or 
amend the disclosure form (see appen-
dix B) to be filed or amended if re-
quired herein, shall be subject to a civil 
penalty of not less than $10,000 and not 
more than $100,000 for each such fail-
ure. 

(c) A filing or amended filing on or 
after the date on which an administra-
tive action for the imposition of a civil 
penalty is commenced does not prevent 
the imposition of such civil penalty for 
a failure occurring before that date. An 
administrative action is commenced 
with respect to a failure when an inves-
tigating official determines in writing 
to commence an investigation of an al-
legation of such failure. 

(d) In determining whether to impose 
a civil penalty, and the amount of any 
such penalty, by reason of a violation 
by any person, the agency shall con-
sider the nature, circumstances, ex-
tent, and gravity of the violation, the 
effect on the ability of such person to 
continue in business, any prior viola-
tions by such person, the degree of cul-
pability of such person, the ability of 
the person to pay the penalty, and such 
other matters as may be appropriate. 

(e) First offenders under paragraphs 
(a) or (b) of this section shall be subject 
to a civil penalty of $10,000, absent ag-
gravating circumstances. Second and 
subsequent offenses by persons shall be 
subject to an appropriate civil penalty 
between $10,000 and $100,000, as deter-
mined by the agency head or his or her 
designee. 

(f) An imposition of a civil penalty 
under this section does not prevent the 
United States from seeking any other 
remedy that may apply to the same 
conduct that is the basis for the impo-
sition of such civil penalty. 

§ 18.405 Penalty procedures. 
Agencies shall impose and collect 

civil penalties pursuant to the provi-
sions of the Program Fraud and Civil 
Remedies Act, 31 U.S.C. 3803 (except 
subsection (c)), 3804, 3805, 3806, 3807, 
3808, and 3812, insofar as these provi-
sions are not inconsistent with the re-
quirements herein. 

§ 18.410 Enforcement. 
The head of each agency shall take 

such actions as are necessary to ensure 
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